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Errata V3.00.2 for LTCH Data Submission Specifications V3.00.2 (FINAL) 

Errata History 
Date Changes Made 
09/06/2018 Issues 01-02 were added. 

Issues Added: 09/06/2018 
Issue 
ID 

Problem Resolution Status 

01 It was determined just prior to the July 2018 
production release that the APU warning edit -3900 
should no longer apply to the following items as of 
July 1, 2018:  I5101, I5200, I5250, I5300, I5450, 
I5460, and I5470. 

The mapping of items I5101, I5200, I5250, I5300, I5450, 
I5460, and I5470 to edit -3900 will be removed. 
This removal will be retroactive to July 1, 2018. 

This change will be 
made in the next 
version of the LTCH 
Data Submission 
Specs. 
It will be implemented 
in 2019. 

02 Item A0600B is currently mapped to edit -1037, which 
allows either the Medicare Number or Medicare 
Beneficiary Identifier (MBI) to be entered. 
The transition period ends on December 31, 2019, 
after which only the MBI will be a valid value for item 
A0600B. 

Edit -1039 will be added and read as follows: 
Incorrect Medicare Beneficiary Identifier (MBI):  This item 
must conform to the format defined below: 
The MBI shall be eleven characters in length. 
The first character must be numeric, excluding zero (0). 
The second, fifth, eighth and ninth characters must be 
alphabetic, excluding the following letters:  S, L, O, I, B, 
and Z. 
The fourth, seventh, tenth and eleventh characters must 
be numeric. 
The third and sixth characters must be alphabetic 
(excluding S, L, O, I, B, and Z) or numeric. 

This FATAL edit will replace edit -1037 on January 1, 
2020.  It will be mapped exclusively to item A0600B. 

This change will be 
made in the next 
version of the LTCH 
Data Submission 
Specs. 
It will be implemented 
in 2019. 
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